Granting & Sponsorship Endeavors

Annual Scholars’ Grants

The Scholars’ Grants Committee, exclusively funded by
the Psychoanalytic Society, awards three annual grants
totaling $5,000 to Society members with demonstrated
commitment to psychoanalytic research, scholarship,
and/or community education. These endowments are
awarded to support scholarly work that substantiates
the efficacy of psychoanalysis and psychoanalytic theory.

Grant specifications are mailed to Society members in
mid-November, the submission deadline is mid-January,
and the awards are conferred in late winter at the Soci-
ety's Annual Gala Cocktail Party. Applicants must meet
additional and specific requirements. Please contact Dr.
Pat Vitacco, chair, at pbvitacco@yahoo.com for further
information.

Bernard N. Kalinkowitz Memorial Fund

The Fund, solely sponsored by the Psychoanalytic Soci-
ety, honors Dr. Kalinkowitz'’s lifelong commitment to
individuality and pluralism in psychoanalytic training and
practice, and celebrates him as a founder of the Post-
doctoral Program. The Fund confers an annual scholar-
ship award to a first year candidate. Please contact Dr.
Dolores Morris, chair, at domorris@worldnet.att.net for
further information.

NYU Postdoctoral Program Directory

The Psychoanalytic Society traditionally co-sponsors the
publication of the NYU Postdoctoral Program’s Direc-
tory. A list of Postdoctoral Program graduates of five
years standing or more is noted in the publication, along
with vital contact information for all Postdoctoral
Program staff, faculty, supervisors and alumni.

Outreach to Students

The Psychoanalytic Society’s Outreach Committee
works to establish links with students who are still in
training, informs current candidates about Society
events, and provides new graduates the opportunities to
network with alumni who share similar professional
interests. Please contact Dr. Susan Krausz, chair, at
krauszsusan@aol.com for further information.

Our Leadership

By continuing to blend recent graduates and seasoned
members in our leadership, our board is the ideal com-
bination of new ideas and experienced perspectives.

2005-2007 Society Board
Judith Beldner, Ph.D., President
Jesse Tepper, Ph.D., Vice President
Susan J. Herman, Ph.D., ABPP, Treasurer
Sharon M. Brennan, Ph.D., Corresponding Secretary
Donna Silbert, Ph.D., Recording Secretary

Members-at-Large

David R. Beyda, Ph.D.
Ruth Jaffe, Ph.D.
Susan Krausz, Ph.D.
Zarin Mody, Ph.D.
Eileen J. Setzman, Ph.D.
Janet Shapiro, Ph.D.
Helen Silverman, Ph.D., ABPP
Patricia B. Vitacco, Psy.D.
Joan M. Yager, Ph.D.
Michele Bartnett, Ph.D. (Class of 06)

Past Presidents

Martin Nass, Ph.D., ABPP
Marvin Hurvich, Ph.D., ABPP
Harold B. Davis, Ph.D., ABPP

Arthur Goldweber, Ph.D.
Richard Lasky, Ph.D., ABPP
Fred Wright, Ph.D., ABPP
David Webb, Ph.D.
Helen Silverman, Ph.D., ABPP
Susan Warshaw, Ed.D., ABPP
Susan Mulliken, Ph.D.
Linda Pasternack, Ph.D.
Isaac Tylim, Psy.D., ABPP
Michael Stern, Ph.D.
Dolores O. Morris, Ph.D., ABPP
Daniel Yalisove, Ph.D.
Patrick Lane, Ph.D.

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT:

Psychoanalytic Society Administration
PsaSociety@optonline.net

ON THE WEB:

www.PsychoanalyticSociety.org or
www.nvuedu/fas/program/postdoctoral/alumni/
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About Us

The Psychoanalytic Society of the Postdoctoral
Program, Inc. is the professional, scientific, and educa-
tional association for graduates, faculty, and supervisors
of the New York University Postdoctoral Program in
Psychotherapy and Psychoanalysis.

We are independently incorporated and dedicated to
sponsoring various activities that serve our membership,
the overall postdoctoral community, the professional
community at large, and the public.

The Psychoanalytic Society is a not-for-profit corpora-
tion and was formed in the early 1970’s as a way for
graduates of the NYU Postdoctoral Program to have an
ongoing relationship with their institution after gradua-
tion. Involvement in the Society is one of the few oppor-
tunities graduates have to maintain an ongoing postdoc-
toral experience and sustain themselves as

members of their collegial community.

We strive to include candidates in as many of our
activities as possible to help bridge the gap between the
Postdoctoral Program and life after graduation.

Membership

Membership in the Psychoanalytic Society is extended
annually in mid-October to alumni, faculty members and
supervisors of the NYU Postdoctoral Program. Annual
dues are $100, however, graduates are extended
complimentary Society membership for the year in
which they graduate. Please contact Society Administra-
tion at PsaSociety@optonline.net for more information.

The financial support of membership dues enables the
Psychoanalytic Society to continue its important
endeavors. Please do not hesitate to contact any of the
Society’s board members with questions, suggestions
and/or comments or if you wish to actively participate.

Educational Endeavors

Biennial International Conference

The Conference provides an opportunity for professional
and social exchanges with analysts from other countries.
Attendees present and discuss scientific papers before
professional audiences. Past conferences were held
world-wide. The next conference, again co-sponsored
by the graduate societies of NYU Postdoc, William
Alanson White, Adelphi, and Toronto, will be held in
Vancouver on July 25-27, 2008. Entitled,
“Responsiveness and Responsibility, ” it will focus on the
role of psychotherapy and psychoanalysis in a rapidly
changing world. Please contact Dr. Michael Stern,
chair, at mstern393@gmail.com for further information.

Colloquium Committee

The Committee manages a series of workshops and col-
loquia on topical subjects and of interest to the commu-
nity, complimentary for candidates and Society members.

We look forward to our upcoming workshop on
November 11, 2006 entitled, “7he Psychoanalytic
Taboo: Integrating Cognitive-Behavioral Techniques info
Psychoanalysis, ”to be presented by Drs. Paul Wachtel
and Lisa Lyons in NYC. As the deadline for reservations
is 11/4, please contact Dr. Donna Silbert, interim chair,
at (212)721-1244 or docsilbert@hotmail.com.

There is ongoing exploration and development of inno-
vative events, among which is our planning for a pro-
gram for candidates in spring 2007 on how to develop a
practice. We anticipate offering CE credits to eligible
participants in the future. Please contact Dr. Eileen
Setzman, chair, at setzman55@aol.com for information
on future events.

Annual Memorial Lecture

The Annual Memorial Lecture,ee—&pénsereé—wi-ﬂa—the

-~ has been honoring its fac-
ulty for more than 30 years. Distinguished analysts and
authors from the U.S. and abroad deliver the lecture.
The next one is scheduled for spring 2007; details forth-
coming. Please contact either co-chair, Dr. Susan Krausz
at krauszsusan@aol.com or Dr. Helen Silverman at
hsilver900@aol.com for further information.

Membership Benefits

Postdoctoral Referral Service

The Service is solely sponsored by the Psychoanalytic
Society and has been providing moderate-cost referrals
exclusively to Society members for more than 30 years.

Invitation for membership is sent annually to the entire
NYU Postdoctoral Program community — graduates,
faculty and supervisors. Membership dues for the Referral
Service are additional to that of Society membership, which
is mandatory for enrollment. Registration is accepted on a
first-come first-serve bass, as enrollment capacity is
limited to ensure optimal effectiveness.

Its long-lasting popularity is a reflection of its consistent
and personalized service. (See the Postdoctoral Referral
Service brochure.) Application for treatment may be made
by calling 1-800-POSTDOC.

Annual Gala Cocktail Party

Complimentary for Society members, the Society’s
Annual Gala Cocktail Party in late winter has become a
wonderful tradition. Each year prominent members of
the Society are honored in a creative way. This past
March we celebrated Society members who were
recently published authors and editors, as well as
enjoyed the food, drinks, live music, and the opportu-
nity to see old friends and colleagues.

Please contact Dr. Sharon Brennan, chair, at

drsharonbrennan@earthlink.net for further informa-

tion.

Moderate-Fee Psychoanalysis with Candidates

The Psychoanalytic Society maintains a list, which is
accessible on the Society’s website, of Society members
who are willing to do moderate-fee psychoanalysis with
NYU Postdoctoral Program candidates.



